UN Special Representative for Children and Armed Conflict Condemns Escalating Violence in Gaza and Israel

11 Jul 2014

New York - The Special Representative of the Secretary-General for Children and Armed Conflict, Leila Zerrougui, condemns in the strongest terms the killing of at least twenty one children and the injuring of many more during Israel’s ongoing military operation in the Gaza strip.

She is very concerned by the disproportionate use of force by Israel and reminds the Government of its obligations under international law to protect children from harm.

The Special Representative also condemns the multiple indiscriminate rocket attacks from Gaza in to civilian areas in Israel.

“We are facing a crisis for the protection of children,” said Leila Zerrougui. “I urge all parties to show maximum restraint to prevent additional child casualties.”

She is extremely concerned by the escalation of violence. These latest child casualties, combined with earlier kidnappings and killings of Israeli and Palestinian children in the West Bank, are indications of a worrisome trend where children have become not only victims, but the face of the conflict.

The Special Representative extends her condolences to the families of all victims.

